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Introduction





Claire Ratinon and Sam Ayre were asked to take up the West Dean College’s Garden Residency for 2020/21 after Ratinon was invited to share her experiences and considerations on the politics of growing food as part of the perma/culture lecture series at the college. As part of their residency, Ratinon and Ayre were interested in furthering the conversation around colonialism and horticulture by connecting it to the interrogation of how the archive and collection of artefacts at West Dean are implicated in the issues associated with Britain’s colonial project.


In 2019, the Collections Team at West Dean began the Whose Heritage? project to re-evaluate how the collections are presented by intentionally disrupting the euro-centric perspective that has historically informed the curation and questioning the power structures of colonial histories in order to deconstruct ideas of privilege and the white gaze. Both the College and the Gardens belong to the Edward James Foundation, which aims to provide high quality teaching in the arts and conservation in line with the life of the poet and artist Edward James, who used the estate and his inherited wealth to sponsor artistic expression in all its forms.


This pamphlet is a conversation that took place during their time at West Dean and, alongside a number of Ayre’s drawings informed by the West Dean archives, explores what horticulture might learn from the art and museum world’s attempts to decolonise their collections and practices.


Sam: In 2012, I started running my first after-school club at a secondary school in Hackney. I asked this group of teenagers, “What do you know about art?” and a girl replied, “all artists look like you.” I was like, ugh! So I scrapped what I had planned and instead we spent our time together engaging with the work of artists who don’t look or sound like me. The club was called ‘The Contemporary Art Society’ and the kids decided to add the addendum: “Non-Dead, Non-White, Non-Male.”


Claire: I think it was around the same time when I was finally finding the confidence to have real conversations about race and gender and identity although my understanding of those subjects as viewed through a decolonial lens has only come about in the last few years. That’s what those kids were doing, right? Challenging you to decolonise the art curriculum?


Sam: I think initially what started for them as a challenging of authority transformed into a decolonial practice. And I wasn’t aware at the time that it could be considered as such but looking back, that’s what it was. I think the art world knows that they need to be doing this, they know they ought to decolonise their collections and their systems and their structures. They need to look up from the pages that they have read and re-read, taught and taught again, the way in which they make determinations on what is art and what isn’t art—that all needs disrupting. It’s just not a priority for most institutions and most people.
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